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15 Spells to Get Success in Love and Method to Make your Witch Wand



 



Introduction


Are you looking for true love? Who doesn't? This is why more and
more people are turning to magic.

Since ancient times, rulers have consulted witches to predict
fortune for them and they still do.

Many politicians consult astrologers and magicians in secret.

Did you know that many societies also consult sorcerers?

Magic is becoming more and more accessible to everyone and many are
consulting and practicing spells. So why not you, success in love
very often comes from powerful rituals and practiced by highly
motivated people. This book will make of you an emotionally and
sexually accomplished person.


















Method to
make your witch wand


This is a method to make your witch wand.



 The stick can be made from any long, continuous fiber wood
except softwood. Each wood having its own planetary and symbolic
correspondence, you will have to choose the wood according to

the use you will make of your wand, but also depending on how you
want to make it. Here are some of the most famous woods and the
type of Baguette that corresponds to them:

- Elderberry: the most used and the most famous, used to make
Chopsticks for any type of ritual

- Hazel: the most common after Elder, is used to make wands for
"white" magic and lunar rituals, as well as dowsing rods (it is
also called Coudrier).

- Alder: excellent for making Chopsticks for all uses

- Birch: used to make Wands for healing rituals and "white"
magic.

- Oak: used to make Wands for druidic rituals and solar
magic.

- Almond tree: used to make Chopsticks for luck rituals.

- Willow: used to make Chopsticks for rituals dedicated to the
moon.

- Maple: used to make Chopsticks for the rituals of prosperity,
protection and love.

- Poplar: used to make Baguettes for the rituals of luck and
wealth.

- Elm: used to make Wands for counterspells and protection
rituals.

- Rowan tree: used to make Chopsticks for protection rituals.

- Asphodel: used to make Rods for evocations

- Charm: used to make Wands very useful for finding sources

In the manufacturing methods that I will explain to you below, only
Elderberry can be

used for methods including the introduction of a metal rod into the
core of the rod, or the digging of the cord in order to introduce
capacitors or other objects. For "simple" chopsticks all woods can
be used. Indeed, only the Elder has a marrow flexible and fragile
enough to be removed easily.

For picking, some recommend taking a branch that has already fallen
to the ground, but it may happen that you do not find a branch on
the ground straight enough or long enough to

make your wand. Indeed, you will need a relatively straight branch,
the length of which will be equal to that going from your elbow to
the end of your middle finger, and whose size will be

from one to two fingers (count two fingers if you need to insert a
capacitor inside). If you do not find a branch on the ground, you
will have to cut one either with your Bolline, or with your Athame,
if you are also using it as a Bolline. Anybody

does not agree on the period to cut the branch (some say in spring,
others in summer, personally I think that the months of
May-June-July seem the most appropriate to me), but all agree on
the fact that it must be cut into an ascending Moon, and that it
must be done at midnight or at true noon, or at sunrise or sunset,
that is to say at a very busy hour on the magic plan. If it is for
a Stick, its length will have to be equal to your height to which
you will add the length which is between your thumb and your little
finger when your fingers are apart. For the Stick, only the first
method

that I will give will be applicable, the others only apply to the
Wand.

1st Method: the Simple Baguette

This is the easiest Baguette to make, since it is made entirely of
wood. Once your branch has been picked up or cut, you will need to
remove the knots and twigs with your knife, then gently remove its
bark with medium and then fine grit emery paper. During all of
these operations keep your intention to craft your Wand constantly
in mind, this will start charging your Wand as soon as it is
crafted. In certain

Wicca traditions the Wand is to be carved in the shape of a phallus
for a man, and in the shape of a cavity for a woman.



You can then engrave your name in runes or other magical alphabet,
and other symbols like the pentagram or the hexagram (but not too
much otherwise your Wand will look like a Carnival Wand). Then you
will have to let your Wand dry in the shade, and once dry and
consecrated (the ritual of consecration will be given later) store
it in a chest or drawer by wrapping it in a natural fiber
cloth.



2nd Method: the Baguette with Copper Rod

This method can only be used with Elderberry, two fingers thick.
Once your branch has been cleared of the twigs and its bark, and
engraved according to your wishes, you take a copper rod that you
heat (protect your hands with oven gloves), and introduce this
copper rod into your elderberry branch gently destroying the marrow
to the end. Then you let your branch dry for one lunation, then you
round the two ends in the shape of half-spheres with emery
paper.

Then you gently introduce a copper rod 4 to 5 mm in diameter in the
hole, which you round at the ends so that they match those of the
wood. A variant of this method consists in introducing the heated
copper rod, leaving it in the

Baguette, and cut it a few millimeters from the ends.
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